The Board of Health meeting was held on Monday, February 3, 2020 @ 6:00 p.m. - Board of Health Office.

PRESENT: William Hubert, Myles Heger, Peter Spagone, Jr., Robert Philbrick and Susan Mulloy

M/Hubert, s/Heger unanimous vote to open the meeting

6:00 p.m. - Don Little, the Real Estate agent representing 53 Metzler Road has come to speak with the Board. The office received a passed Title 5 Inspection report for this property last summer. At that time the inspector was notified that he would need to do a water table determination because we have evidence of high water on either side of this property. Mr. Little has come to ask the Board to waive that requirement. The potential buyers of the property (Evan Garuti and Steve Edwards) arrived after the start of the discussion. The Health Agent explained why the test was required. Mr. Little became agitated and seemed "off". The police were called out of an abundance of caution in the event the meeting got out of hand. He was eventually escorted out and the Board explained again to the potential buyers why the test was needed and that it was to protect any future owner. M/Heger, s/Hubert a unanimous vote NOT to waive the requirement.

6:20 p.m. – John Haines is present to discuss the billing of the Sewerage for CVS. He needs information regarding total flows to move forward with the bill. Bob will get him the required information. While he is present the Board discussed the proposed location of future "burn boxes" for the fire dept. They would be in the general vicinity of the recycle center and not on the active landfill area. The Board will review the plans but do not see any issue with the placing the boxes there.

Discussion held regarding 274 North Central Street. We have had a follow up complaint regarding a porter potty on site and an overflowing dumpster. A septic design was submitted over a year ago but not yet started. M/Heger, s/Hubert a unanimous vote to write to the owner asking him to attend our next meeting.

Discussion held regarding increasing violation fees and tobacco inspection/fees. M/Heger, s/Hubert a unanimous vote to table changes in policy/fees until a new member has been elected in April.

M/Heger, S/Hubert a unanimous vote to sign: Current Bills, Payroll and Warrants, Disposal Permits, 1563 Washington Street, 698 Bedford Street, 447 North Central Street Installers Permits

M/Hubert, s/Heger a unanimous vote to Adjourn at 7:20 p.m.

Peter Spagone, Jr.

William Hubert